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Dear friends,

Greetings to one and all in the wonderful love of our Lord. We thank God for his faithfulness to us; his continued provision for us as a church family, and his guidance in the growth of our mission.

EJE (Youth Encounter in the Spirit) Weekend

In April this year the Lord spoke to a handful of 10 young people in our church to take on the challenge of organising, an EJE (Youth Encounter) weekend at La Serena for the first time, and although we had no human or financial resources available we decided to trust him and go ahead. Gradually God provided all we needed for the weekend and it was held on 13 and 14 August, with the help of a team of 25 young people from San Pedro church in Viña del Mar. All costs were covered and we were able to pay part of the team’s travel expenses. God also provided us with school premises. 27 new people attended EJE and ten accepted Christ as Saviour. Another ten said it had been a very special time and made God more relevant in their lives. We trust the Lord to bring to perfection the good work started in all their lives in his time.

Married Couples fellowship day

On Saturday 20 August we held a special day for married couples. We were able to invite 30 couples and 15 attended. The theme, based on the different stages of married life, was ‘In love forever’. It was really encouraging for all of us to think about the different stages of marriage and consider the Lord’s will in the process. The day included a good lunch and a programme including group discussion, a talk given by Pamela and myself and some teaching. Many shared personal experiences which complemented the talks.

Day of Thanksgiving for the Republic of Chile

We held a special thanksgiving service on Sunday 11 September, the 201st Anniversary of the Republic of Chile, when we acknowledged the fact that God has guided our nation for two centuries. In the service we prayed for Chile and its people, for the government and for the different current social conflicts. We specially remembered the recent student conflict and the situation of the Mapuche people. We also asked the Lord for his continued blessing for our nation, both in material and spiritual prosperity.  Our celebration included an offering of the ‘cueca’ national dance to God by our regional winners of the children’s ‘cueca’ competition. The children in this group are from families involved in our EMA Marriage Encounter ministry.

Visit of former SAMS Mission Partners

Rt Revd Colin Bazley (former bishop of Chile) and his wife Barbara visited us on Sunday 31 July. It was such an encouragement for the church to hear their testimony as missionaries in Chile and how they considered it crucial to seek God each day in prayer. Many felt motivated to reignite their own personal prayer time. As a church family we were blessed to have Colin and Barbara with us, as an encouragement in our mission, and a call to continue trusting the Lord in this task, which can be a lonely one for church leaders.

New website: www.elredentor.cl
More good news – we now have our own website (see above). We hope this will link the church and our community, and help those who are far away to get to know about us and our activities. 

Prayer Requests:

1. For the local church please pray: 

· That the Lord will lead the whole church into Christian maturity,

· For God to mend some of the relationships in the church which have deteriorated over the years, and bring peace and harmony between believers,

· That he will motivate the church to evangelise even more, and that each believer will share the gospel in their own area of influence

· For the main activities planned for October and November:

· Some of our youth and teens plan to take part in the IACH Youth Congress (Santiago 8 to 10 October).

· 10th EMA weekend for couples from La Serena (14 to 16 October).

· Youth meetings every fortnight.

· Teens retreat (5 to 6 November). Topic Sexuality - Pamela and I are leading.

· SHOC (Christian men’s seminar), with six men from our church (5 to 6 November) at La Trinidad church en Las Condes. Pray that the Lord will strengthen the faith of Eduardo, Claudio, Peter, Georg, Luiggi and Sergio. 

· Sunday 19 November EME women’s ministry day of dialogue, reflection and fellowship on The Woman and Her Faith. 

2. For the pastoral ministry of the church please pray:

· 1 October – we start the Diploma in Ecumenical Studies, ‘Psychospiritual Support for the Sick, under the auspices of the Catholic University of the North. Pamela will teach part of the Christian Anthropology and Biblical Perspective on Human Suffering subject, and I will teach Ecumenism for Unity. Please pray that the Lord will bless this initiative within the framework of the correct application of the 1999 Law on Religious Meetings.

3. Family 

· Our children Javier and Marcos are going to take part for the first in an IACH Youth Congress. Please pray they their faith will be strengthened and that they will have a profound experience of Christ and fellowship with others.

· Thank God for Javier’s recent 15th birthday and that he is an obedient and gentle young person. Thanks too that as a family we are not having to cope with the common tensions between parents and children, but can enjoy being together and having fun.

Thank you once again for your continued prayers for our family and for our ministry. We pray that the Lord will strengthen and guide you by his Spirit.

In Christ, and in partnership for his mission
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